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Date: November 7, 2023 City Council 
 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 

Through: Bryant Powell, City Manager 

  Rudy Esquivias, Development Services Director 

  Sidney Urias, Planning Manager 
 

From: Nicholas Leftwich, Planner  
 

Subject: November 7, 2023 City Council Item, Reso. No. 23-34: 

P-21-98-SD Consideration of “Old West Highway Village” 

Preliminary Plat Extension. 
 

Summary 

 

Greg Loper, representing the development and ownership group 

Galileo Capital Partners has requested a preliminary plat 

extension for case P-21-98-SD, the Old West Highway Village 

preliminary subdivision plat, which would extend the preliminary 

plat approval previously granted in November 2022 through 

Resolution 22-42 for another 12 months. 

 

Preliminary plat approval constitutes authorization for the 

subdivider to proceed with preparation of the final plat and the 

engineering plans and specifications for public improvements and 

site development. Staff has been coordinating with the applicant 

regarding the preparation and submittal of the final plat and 

civil improvement plans of the subdivision throughout the year, 

but the applicant has requested more time to finish preparing 

their submittal.  

 

Staff Recommendation 

 

The Apache Junction City Code, Volume II: Land Development Code, 

Chapter 2: Subdivision and Minor Land Division Regulations, 

Article 2-2: Platting Procedures and Requirements, § 2-2-4 

Preliminary Plat allows that a time extension for an additional 

12 months may be granted by the City Council if there had been 

no change in the city's policies or regulations which would 

affect the subdivision. As there has been no change to the 

city’s subdivision standards in this time and the applicant 

still expresses the intent that the subdivision be designed and 

developed per the previously approved plans, staff recommends 

the approval of the preliminary plat extension through 

Resolution 23-34. 
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Attached: 

- Resolution No. 22-42 (Preliminary Plat Approval) 

- Draft Resolution No. 23-43 (Proposed Extension) 

- P-21-98-PZ Preliminary Plat Extension Request Letter 
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